
ITôS ALL OVER! 

I know that the children have really enjoyed our anniversary week and 
hopefully the range of activities that they have experienced  have given 
them a better understanding of what it must have been like to have been 
one of the first cohort of 200 children who walked through the school gates 
75 years ago. 
Whether it has been singing wartime songs to the residents of the Boyne Nursing 
Home, spending time in our recreated air-raid shelter or dancing through the  
decades the children have thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to immerse  
themselves in a bygone era.  It has also been heart warming to see how our school 
community, past and present, has joined together over the last few days to pay 
tribute to a wonderful school.  Finally I would like to thank the organising  
committee, especially Mrs Sweeney, for her attention to detail and hard work in 
ensuring that our celebrations have been such a success. 

I wish you all a happy and restful mid-term break.                Marc Titeux 

Please log on to 
ParentPay and then 
book your seats on our 

Book your tickets now! 

ParentsEvening 
System. 

£3 each 

KS2 Production  

Www.ruislipgardens.parentseveningsystem.co.uk  

Oliver! 

Summer Production 

Times are Changing  
For the next academic year school 

will be closed for Staff Training on: 

Tuesday 1st September 2015 

Monday 4th January 2016 

 

There will be no additional school 

closure days for staff training.  All 

other staff training will take place 

after school at dates throughout the 

academic year. 

 

Please adjust your calendars at home 

and note that we wil l be  

returning earlier than previously 

advertised.  School resumes for pupils 

on Wednesday 2nd September 2015. 

Nursery resumes on 9th September 

2015 for current pupils. 

The summer Term 2016 will end on 

Friday 15th July 2016 at 1:15pm. 

Make Do and Mend  
Please ensure you label all your childõs 
clothing and items for school. 
 
Please be sure to have PE, swimming 
and sports kits in school on the morning 
of your lesson. 

NO JEWELLERY  
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1940s Dress Up Day 
Pupils and staff embraced the 1940s spirit by 
dressing up in clothes from the era during our 
week of celebrations. They enjoyed a day at 
school that took them through some of the key 
elements of World War II. 
The week began with a whole school assembly 
where the children heard òWe are at war éó on 
the radio.  During the course of the week pupils 
visited our ôair-raid shelterõ when the siren hailed 
its warning. 
At lunchtime on Monday children ate a 1940õs  
meal of corned beef hash, and had a chance to  

 
see how daily life was affected by  
rationing.  All was not lost though, as they were 
presented with a celebratory blueberry muffin 
with a 75th Anniversary decoration.   
Children have learnt about how RGS was affected 
during the war, closing briefly in 1940.  During 
assembly they heard a diary extract from a child 
who lived in St Martinõs Approach who wrote 
about his street being bombed in September 1940.  
They saw a map of bombings in London and were 
staggered by their number. 

Pupils Visit Air-raid Shelters 
During our anniversary week each class has visited 
the air - raid shelter.   
Children sat in the room in full black-out amongst sand-
bags and learned all about World War II from an online 
BBC History resource.  They experienced the sights and 
sounds of war and sang some morale-boosting songs to 
pass the time.   
The children enjoyed a cool drink of milk during their visit 
to the shelter which they sipped from traditional small glass 
milk bottles through a striped paper straw.  We hope this 
image conjures some memories for parents and  
grandparents in our community. Please join FROGS 



 

 

1940s Tea Dance 
Organised by Year 5 

Residents of  our local community were 
invited to attend a 1940S Tea Dance.   
Pupils in Year 5 were involved in  
planning this event which proved a 
wonderful reminisce for the guests.  
Children made sandwiches and scones in the 
school kitchen and presented these items on 
to their guests.  The children used ingredients 
that were available during rationing.  It was 
a surprise to most children to learn how little 
sugar was available during rationing; a stark 
contrast to the ready availability of sweets 
and treats today.   
During the Tea Dance some of our pupils 
demonstrated the dance skills they have 
been learning in the build up to our  
celebration event.  They were even given 
some dance tips from guests at the Tea 
Dance; a good time was had by all. 

Our choir performed some songs to the  
guests to much encouragement.  The  
atmosphere in the hall was very convivial. 

Museum 
Mrs Sweeney created a wonderful 
1940s Museum at school.  Each class 
had the chance to visit.   
Pupils handled a Bakelite telephone, 
tried on a metal soldiers helmet and 
wondered at a hand operated Singer 
sewing machine, amongst other items. 
The children were thoroughly engaged 
during their visit and had lots of  
intelligent questions to ask.  Thank you 
Mrs Sweeney for your inspired Museum.   

Dance Workshops 
Each year group has participated in a dance workshop which has focused on 
dance from a particular decade.   
Children have followed instructions well and really embraced the spirit of each decade with 
which they have been presented.  The final product of these sessions and some additional 
rehearsals have been enjoyed by all this afternoon in the dance presentations. 

Year 4  

Longridge Activity Centre  
Wednesday 20th May to Friday 22nd May 2015 

Our Year 4 pupils have enjoyed two nights away from 

home with their friends at the Longridge Activity Centre. 

This has been our first Year 4 residential trip and by all 

accounts it has been a huge success. 

Not only have the children enjoyed fantastic weather 

but they have been thoroughly enthused by the range of 

activities on offer.  Lots of children have overcome fears 

and challenged themselves by trying new things.   

Class Photographs  
The photographer will be on 
site to take class photos on  
Wednesday 3rd June 2015. 

Communal Areas 
We would be awfully grateful if our 

parents and carers could avoid  

congregating around the school 

gates.  Stopping for a brief word 

causes a bottle-neck and slows down 

the traffic on our pathways. 

Please avoid walking across the staff 

car park.  It is a health and safety 

risk. 

Commemorative Mural  

Adam Bruerton, Governor of RGS, has painted a commemorative 

tree on the wall at the end of the new Reception building.  The tree 

holds ôleavesõ which represent each teacher and the border edge 

holds a mini stick person of each and every child in the school.  The 

portraits are being painted on a template, provided my Mr 

Bruerton, by pupils from each year group working in small groups.   

Emily Dulieu and Chloe Moszoro put in a great effort and  climbed to the top of Jacobõs 

Ladder with ease.  Shannon Page has found that water-orbing is her most favourite  

activity and took on this task with smiles and laughter.   The children have honed their 

team working skills by tackling the tricky task of Bell Boating, mastering the use of  

paddles which is only successful if you work together.  On Thursday the children made the 

most of the good weather and had a picnic in the Park and a stroll along the Thames and at 

the time of writing were enjoying an ice cream in Marlow.  The children have blossomed as 

they have tackled tasks independently, including simple daily tasks such as organising 

their possessions for their shower.  It has been lovely to see the children grow in confidence. 



Holiday Clubs 

 

Northwood Community Arts are running holiday events : 

www.northwoodcommunityarts.co.uk  

 

QPR will be running their popular Holiday Courses at local 

venues. For more information visit http://

www.qprcommunitytrust.co.uk/news_article/181.aspx 

 

Holiday Club :   www.jumpforjoyclub.com 

 

Mini Monets : Easter and Summer creative camps.  

minimonetsuk@gmail.com or visit www.minimonetsuk.com 

 

Fiesta Summer activities : young.hillingdon.gov.uk/fiesta 

 

Vouchers  

Ended 

 

Please send 

in all you  

have  

asap 

OPEN 

MORNING  

9th June  

Come and visit our school...  

Our school will be open to  

current parents on the morning of 

9th June 2015 from 9am to 

11:30am.  Our Year 6 House  

Captains will be offering tours of 

the school to prospective parents. 

Cake Sale  

For Michael Sobell Hospice  

Our thanks to all those who contributed 

towards our grand total of £446.96.  We 

really appreciate efforts in cake baking, 

plate-filling, cake selling and charitable 

donations.  Good luck to all those taking 

part in the ôLadies in the Nightõ walk on 

12th June 2015. 

House Captains Plant Tree  

Our 8 House Captains helped Mr Titeux plant 

a tree on the school grounds to celebrate our 

75th Anniversary.  It is hoped that the tree 

will add some shelter to our pupils in years to 

come and help to improve our carbon foot-

print.  

 

 

1940s Sweet Shop 
Friday 22nd May 2015 

We opened our very own 1940õs sweet 
shop today from the front of the school 
building.  It was adorned with sweets 
and treats which were sold to children 
to help celebrate the end of the war.  
Pupils had worked hard during the week 
packaging the treats and some children 
even helped to run our store.  It has surprised 
many children to think that sweets were not 
so readily available during the war. 

Code Breaking 
Barclays Bank Monday 18th pm 
Volunteers from Barclays Bank worked with 
our Year 5 pupis, teaching them of the  
important work undertaken at Bletchley 
during WWII.  Pupils themselves had to work 
out  codes to  manoeuvre objects on a 
board.  This required some diligent recording 
of data, some analysis and finally de-coding. 

Time Capsule Buried 
 by Millie Jarvis 
The Deputy Mayor came to bury our time 
capsule.  The time capsule contains a contri-
bution from every pupil in the school exam-
ples include personal profiles, posters of fa-
vourite movies and diary entries about a 
day in our lifetime.   
The hole was filled in by House Captains and 
the Deputy Mayor to the clapping of the 
whole school who had come to watch the 
event. 
I wonder what pupils of RGS will think when 
they dig it up in the future? 

FROGS 
20 Days to go . . . The Circus is nearly here!  

This year Circus-goers will have the chance to win a Tablet, to enter simply purchase a 
 programme, which will be on sale after school near the drop off area from Monday 1st June 
2015.  If you have purchased the ôLucky Programmeõ you will be announced as the winner! 
Congratulations to Chloe Moszoro who won the front cover competition and Aarna Sharda 
who won the poetry competition, both have been awarded a family ticket to the circus.  A 
separate Raffle will be held on the day of the circus and prizes include 4 tickets to Slough Ice 
Rink, a free family photo shoot and a printer.   
Donõt forget the Circus Fancy Dress Day Friday 5th June 2015.  
Please remember to bring your £1 into school on Friday morning and give it to your teacher.   

Circus tickets are limited so order your tickets now to avoid disappointment! 

http://www.qprcommunitytrust.co.uk/news_article/181.aspx
http://www.qprcommunitytrust.co.uk/news_article/181.aspx


Nursery  

This half term the Nursery children have been focusing on cooking, ingredients 

and keeping healthy. We have made fruit kebabs, sandwiches, cakes and this 

week we have made jelly. We have been very impressed this week with the Nurse-

ry children who really found their 1940's spirit. We have enjoyed looking at old 

artefacts and were very interested in the air raid shelter, even though there wasn't 

much to do in there. We all looked amazing in our costumes on Monday and have 

been looking at different 1940's clothes on the internet. It's hard for us to really 

imagine what life was like a long time ago but it's fun exploring everything. We 

really like the music from the 40's but think we are lucky as we have better music 

now!  

Year 1 
 

 

Year 2 
Year 2 have enjoyed a busy but very fun half term. Our Science topic ôElectricityõ 

has been very exciting and challenging. We have faced the task of creating a 

switch in a circuit, we tackled this really well; we also 

loved testing materials that would let electricity pass 

through.  The 75th Anniversary week has been one of 

this terms highlights; we all looked fantastic in our 

costumes on 1940s day, we listened well to guest speak-

ers and enjoyed baking old fashioned food. Our brains 

are now full off interesting World War 2 facts.  

Reception  

We have continued on our story  

journey. We have been reading The 

Naughty Bus, The Train Ride and We're 

Going on a Bear Hunt'. We loved retell-

ing the story of the Naughty Bus and 

also thinking of new adventures for him 

to go on. We thought about rhyming 

words when reading the train ride and 

can retell We're Going on a Bear Hunt 

with wonderful rhythm. We have also 

been learning all about doubles and how 

to share sweets fairly between our 

friends. Ask us if we can sing you the 

'Doubles Rap'!  

CLASS NEWS 

Year 1 enjoyed Pedestrian Training 

and were very sensible about the  

dangers on the roads, we will keep 

putting what we have learned into 

practice!  This week has been very 

exciting for us - we learned some 

songs from the Sound of Music (set in 

1940's) and made beautiful posters 

about our favourite things.  Learning 

about what an evacuee is and what 

would have been packed in their go-

ing away suitcase was a real eye-

opener for us.  Looking at all the ar-

tefacts from the 1940's fascinated us 

and we loved the air raid shelter.   

Red 

Lacy Stapleton 

Jinen Shah 

 

Blue  

Emily Romans 

Louie Smith 

 

Green 

Emily Mouncey 

Rose Collie 

 

1H 

Abhiraj Joshi 

 

1I 

Amrina Basi 

 

1M 

Eden Meade 

Harry Ross 

 

2J 

Rohan Raju 

Nicholas Ivanova 

 

2W 

Marius Fruna 

Maddie Chapman 

 

3F 

Eesha Johal 

Abdulqadir Sheikh 

Rasul 

 

3J 

Alessia Dolby 

Kiara Maltz 

 

4M 

Jacob Groves 

Alfie Brown 

 

4R 

Dylan Karim  

Kane Richardson 

 

5D 

George Fascione 

Swastik Mantri 

 

 

5O 

Mateo Badica 

Christopher Davis Small 

Jawad Tarhini 

 

6T 

Tania Bansal 

Nofal Bin Nasir 

 

6W 

Grace Cammack 

George Budd 

Good Work & Merit Band  
Winners  

Boyne Care Home 
Members of our KS1&2 choirs  

delighted residents of Boyne Care 

Home with their renditions of: 

Its a Long Way to Tipperary 

Don't Sit Under the Apple Tree 

Run Rabbit  

Congratulations to all performers. 


